
               CONNECTICUT AL-ANON FAMILY GROUPS SERVICES, INC.

                                                  Board of Directors Meeting
                                                              May 7, 2014

                                                              Meriden, CT

 The meeting of the Connecticut Al-Anon Family Groups Services, Inc. was called to order at 6:35 pm by President Pat Strong, and opened with the Serenity Prayer.  

Present:  Pat Strong, President, Jackie Bontems, Secretary, Sam Chaney,  Treasurer, Gina Reney, Robert Kane, Gail Larkin, Sue Guilford, Michael Cadden, Finance Committee Chair / LDC Treasurer (Guest), Marie Blain, LDC Manager (Guest), MaryAnn Lally, LDC Assistant Manager (Guest), Ann Bonin (former BOD Treasurer(Guest)), Terry Columbe (former BOD Secretary(Guest)), Ellie Linden (LDC Thought Force Committee Chair(Guest)).
Pat welcomed everyone and reported that she met with Leslie of S. Congregational on the Lease.  The church’s copy of the lease has a termination year end of 2015, not 2014 as the CT AFG copy does.  Pat will contact church to confirm in writing that the lease will continue through 2015 at the current rent.  Pat also stated that we can use the LDC office anytime from 8 a.m.-4 p.m. Monday through Friday.  Keys to the office were discussed, Marie, Mary Ann and Pat now have keys.  Pat will get a car tag to be able to park in an employee space.  The question was raised as to whether the church had any issues with other functions being held in our space.  The church has no issue with other functions other than that we advise them of hours we will be there.  
Secretary’s Report:  Motion made by Gina R. to accept the previous meeting’s Minutes with 1 correction (date change from March 24 to March 25), seconded by Bob K. . Motion passed. Notebooks were given to new members and Pat exchanged her member notebook for the “Chairperson’s” notebook.  Secretary reported that the Annual Report for the non-profit was filed with the Secretary of State in April as required. 
Treasurer’s Report:  Sam reported that both the Area and the LDC were solvent 

and he is looking forward to his responsibilities as Treasurer.  There are challenges 

to be met as to the future of the LDC.  Sam shared that he remembers a time when

the large expense of the Answering Service was a concern and having a $5,000 

reserve fund for the Area and the start up cost of $18,000 (+-) was a concern. Now 

the Reserve Fund is up for ex. to $20,000(+-).  Our HP does provide.

Sam was asked if he was given guidelines of his duties as BOD Treasurer.  Pat 

reported she spoke to Sam herself about this and Sam and Ann(past Treasurer) will 

talk “down the line” about the position if needed.

Concept IX:  Bob K.  read Concept IX & shared, focusing on modeling healthy 
behaviors when in leadership positions & he said he was glad we are all “equals” in 

Al-Anon.  Jackie B. will share on Concept X at the next BOD meeting.
LDC Thought Force Report:  Ellie spoke of how the committee (Pat S., Gail 

L. , Terry C., John M., Rita C. & Mary Ann R.) communicated and the process 

as to “Framing” re: KBDM and how the final “Strategies” were arrived at by the 

Thought Force Committee.  (See attached May 9, 2014 (date of the CT AFG Area 

Meeting) Report presented by Ellie L. to the BOD on May 7, 2014.
The points outlined below were made during the discussion that followed Ellie’s 

presentation:

 Why are there no strategies suggested by the committee re: expanding LDC services?  Pat thought maybe this idea could be included in the 6th Strategy presented by the committee.  

Possibilities of fundraising (to be in keeping with our traditions and concepts) for the LDC offices were discussed.

Begin looking at other space for the LDC office now?

Communication & utilization of the Links of Service are key.

Discussion then ensued re: termination of LDC Thought Force Committee.  Who has the right to terminate it (if formal termination needed?) and when should it be done?  After Ellie presents her report to the AWSC on Friday (May 9) this issue will be re-visited.  

Break
Future meeting schedule discussed.  Next Board Meeting will be held July 23rd.

Discussion followed on the “why’s” of Ellie presenting the Thought Force report to the AWSC? For “Informational Purposes Only” right now.

Pat S. will prepare a draft of her report for the Delegates Assembly in June and e-mail to the other Board members.

LDC Finance Chair Report:  Michael C. presented a report dated 5/7/14 entitled “May 2014 YTD LDC Report”.  Michael noted that as of April 1 we increased our shipping fees from 3% to 5% on orders over $30 and minimum shipping fees increased from $3 to $5 per order.  Michael also said with the good news that our lease terminates in 2015 rather than 2014, the projected $$ net for 2015 looks better than presented in this report.  The LDC Finance Committee meets once per quarter.  Discussion ensued on state of office equipment, its’ age and the fact that we do not at this time have any monies “budgeted” for replacing any office equipment.
LDC Manager’s Report:   Marie B. provided a report/flier that will be distributed

at the Area Meeting advising members to pre-order literature by June 10th to be 

picked  up at the Assembly in June.  The flier also asking for volunteers to work 

getting orders ready prior to the Assembly and on the day of the Assembly.

Motion made by Pat S. and seconded that the names of Marcia Jean Furman and 

Stacie Van Deusen be removed as signatories from the Fall Workshop Webster 

Bank checking account # 9320129053 and the name of Ronelle Stankus of 20

Charlotte Street, Oakville, CT be added as a signatory to the account.   The 
Secretary shall provide the bank with a notarized statement on CTAFG letterhead

saying that we are a legal entity and a non-profit. The secretary will provide the 

bank with the minutes from tonight’s meeting.

Motion passed unanimously.
(Note:  Donna Collette remains as an authorized signatory on the account).

Motion made by Bob K. to close the meeting and Gina R. seconded.  Meeting closed 

with the Al-Anon Declaration at 9:03 p.m.

                                                                                     Respectfully Submitted..

                                                                       Jackie Bontems
                                                                       Corporate Secretary

Next Meeting:

 July23rd at 6:30 p.m.

